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Dear new students;

I would like to welcome all of you to the Graduate School of International Cultural Studies. We
faculty members are excited to meet and work together with you.

It is unfortunate that we have to make our orientation meeting on-line and cannot meet you
physically due to the recent outbreak of the new coronavirus infection. All the courses offered this
semester will be conducted on-line as well until we return to normal. You may feel anxious, but you do
not have to worry as you can get support from our teachers and school staff whenever you need it.

We have been confronted with the spread of the new coronavirus infection, which can be
considered to be a global issue. As the development of transportation has enabled us to travel long-
distance in a very short period of time, the virus can move across national borders quickly, spreading
worldwide.

As its name shows, our graduate school looks at culture from international perspectives. But we
are also interested in society, where culture is born and develops, and language, which is crucially
involved in its generation and transmission. We are a group of researchers studying culture, society,
and language from international, interdisciplinary, and scientific viewpoints.

The pandemic we are faced with now may appear to be a medical problem. But in its emergence
and spread may lie cultural factors such as people’s eating habits and life styles. Social factors related
to politics and economy are inevitably involved in the efforts made by national governments to counter
the spread of the disease. Infectious diseases must be overcome to achieve sustainable society. The
Internet and various social networking services have been supposed to be useful in conveying
important information in our fight against the infection, but we suffer from what we may call
communication failure as wrong and misleading messages are transmitted and/or the media is infested
with unorganized pieces of information.

I hope that you will learn to look at global issues like today’s pandemic from different angles
through your coursework and research here at the Graduate School of International Cultural Studies.
I expect that you will be able to reflect on cultural, social, and linguistic factors behind various global
issues and contribute to their solution.

The two or three years you will spend here as MA or doctoral students will pass instantaneously.

I sincerely hope that your life here will be full of hard work and joy.

April, 2020
Daiko Takahashi
Dean, GSICS





